
WAC 44-10-100  Subpoenas.  (1) A party's request for a subpoena 
to be issued must be received by the Lemon Law administration with the 
consumer's request for arbitration or the manufacturer's statement to 
be considered. A consumer may submit a request for a subpoena within 
three business days of receipt of a manufacturer's statement. The at-
torney general shall make a determination of whether the documents and 
records sought by the party are reasonably related to the dispute.

(2) A subpoena issued by the attorney general shall identify the 
party causing the issuance of the subpoena, designate that the subpoe-
na is issued by the attorney general pursuant to RCW 19.118.080, state 
the purpose of the proceeding, and command the person to whom it is 
directed to produce at the time and place set in the subpoena the des-
ignated documents or records under his or her control.

(3) Service of the subpoena may be made by email or certified 
mail.

(4) A person to whom a subpoena is directed may submit a written 
request to suspend or limit the terms of the subpoena to the Lemon Law 
administration within five business days of receipt of the subpoena 
and shall notify the party who requested the subpoena, of the request 
to suspend or limit it. The request must be accompanied by a short 
statement setting forth the basis for the request. The Lemon Law ad-
ministration program manager may suspend or modify the subpoena or 
shall assign the request to be heard at the arbitration hearing.

(5) Where the Lemon Law administration program manager upholds or 
modifies the subpoena, the responding person or party shall comply 
with the date set in the subpoena or within five business days, which-
ever is greater.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.118.080 (2) and (6). WSR 18-01-142, § 
44-10-100, filed 12/20/17, effective 1/20/18. Statutory Authority: RCW 
19.118.080(2) and 19.118.061. WSR 10-01-069, § 44-10-100, filed 
12/11/09, effective 1/11/10; WSR 02-12-093, § 44-10-100, filed 6/4/02, 
effective 7/5/02. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.118.080 (2) and (7), 
19.118.061 and 1995 c 254 § 4. WSR 96-03-155, § 44-10-100, filed 
1/24/96, effective 2/24/96. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.118.061, 
19.118.080 and 19.118.090. WSR 89-16-024 (Order 89-4), § 44-10-100, 
filed 7/24/89, effective 8/24/89. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.118.080 
(2) and (7). WSR 88-01-093 (Order 87-4), § 44-10-100, filed 12/22/87.]
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